Indian River Exchange Packers, Inc.

7355 S W 9th Street

Vero Beach, FL 32968

(772) 562-2252

July 23, 2007

Docket Number APHIS-2007-0022

Regulatory Analysis and Development

USDA/APHIS/PPD, Station 3A-03.8

4700 River Road, Unit 118

Riverdale, MD 20737-1238

Dear Sir or Madam:





The following are my comments on behalf of Indian River Exchange Packers, Inc. on the following proposed rule: Citrus Canker; Movement of Fruit From Quarantined Areas, Docket No. APHIS-2007-0022.

I represent Indian River Exchange Packers, Inc., a packer/shipper, in the Indian River District. Our customer base is evenly split between domestic and export business to both the Orient and Europe, so we understand very well the balance needed to protect various existing citrus areas around the world, including our own country. 

With our large domestic shipping presence during the past season, the restrictions imposed by the current statewide quarantine created numerous challenges. We support the proposed rule as written and believe that, although not simple, it is operationally feasible within the industry. It places the responsibility where it needs to be focused, at the shipping point. 
We welcome continuous inspection by APHIS personnel on site while packing and support reconditioning if ever needed. There are some concerns about working hours and time constraints that may be created by the stepped up inspection of the fruit itself; but overall we feel the rule as proposed is workable and should be implemented as proposed. One item that should be considered is our the current inventory of cartons, bags, etc. with last season’s required statements which did not include the proposed USDA – APHIS line in the language for use on packaging. All items currently on hand have the “Not for Distribution…” statement and some time needs to be granted to allow for using up this inventory while changing all of the printing dies, restocking, etc. necessary to implement the proposed additional language.
Without a doubt our biggest concern is the timeliness of implementation. Our season begins year in and year out around October 1st each year and it is imperative that implementation occur by October 1st at the latest, preferably sooner. If not, we are thrown into disarray for harvest and sales planning, funding shortages for field inspectors will occur, and all early varieties are adversely affected. Considering the fact that there are no plans outlined for shipping to citrus producing states, any extension of time and/or delay in implementation makes no sense. Furthermore, during the 2006-07 season, we are not aware of any inadvertent transshipments of Florida citrus to citrus producing states, thus we suggest that any request for extension of the current comment period is driven by economics and not science.

In closing, we support the proposed rule which includes continuous inspection by APHIS with stepped up inspection of fruit and reconditioning if necessary. We feel that some method for using up current inventory be created. Finally, we do not support any extension of rule making period and seek approval and implementation of the proposed rule as soon as possible.

Sincerely,
George F. Hamner, Jr.

President

Indian River Exchange Packers, Inc.

7355 S W 9th Street

Vero Beach, FL  32968

(772) 562-2252 ext 105  

